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Climate resilient breeds should be developed to cope climate change: Cap (R) Asadullah Khan 

 

UN Food and Agriculture Organization and Green Climate Fund delegation meets 
Secretary Livestock Punjab. The delegation included international experts including FAO 
Representative for Pakistan, Head of Green Climate Fund and Livestock Advisor Dr. M. 
Afzal. The delegate briefed Secretary Livestock Punjab Capt (R) Asadullah Khan about 
global climate projects. The purpose of the visit was to review the efforts being made on 
climate change. Speaking on the occasion, Secretary Livestock Punjab Capt (R) Asadullah 
Khan said that Livestock department is keen to play a positive role in mitigating the 
effects of climate change. He further said that efforts are being made to develop climate 
resilient breeds to reduce the effects of climate change. The meeting was also attended by 
Additional Secretaries and Director Generals. Yesterday, the international mission of 
Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations (FAO) visited Veterinary 
Research Institute Lahore. The delegate was led by FAO's Livestock Advisor Dr. M. Afzal 
including Dr. Phoebe Readford (Australian Government Representative from CSIRO-
Australian Center for Disease Preparedness) and Ross de Clifford (Animal Production 
Specialist from FAO's Emergency Management Center focal point). A meeting was held 
between the delegation and Livestock department experts, led by Additional Secretary 
(Admin) Mr. Khizar Hayat. The delegate was briefed about the lumpy skin disease 
situation in the province and departmental initiatives for its control and spread. 
International experts appreciated the departmental control measures of lumpy skin 
disease and made valuable suggestions. Meeting was also attended by Additional & 
Deputy Secretary (Technical), Director General (Extension), Director General 
(Production), Director General (Research), Director General (ERP), Directors and Beef 
Exporters. The delegate also visited the disease affected Gawala Colony (Rakh Chandrai) 
in Model Town Lahore where they met with livestock farmers and participated in various 
extension activities like Mobile Training Bus Program and Livestock Kissan Baithak 
Session. 
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